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From:
Sent: 11 May 2022 20:34
To: Licensing
Subject: Pendulum Pub Blaydon Road

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of the council. Do not click links or open 
attachments unless you are sure the content is safe. 
 
Subject Pendulum Pub License Review. I am a resident at  and strongly 
object to this Pub being given another license . This establishment has had no concern for local 
residents and has constantly caused noise nuisance and anti social behaviour over many years 
now , causing many of the local residents including myself to lose sleep and ruin weekends . The 
noise anti social behaviour  carrying on into the small hours of the morning and often carrying on 
outside after pub has shut At the very least the hours they are allowed to open into the evening 
needs to be drastically reduced and then enforced by yourselves when we the residents complain 
if this can’t be done then I can’t see how a license can be granted as the licensee will certainly 
push the boundaries as he has demonstrated many times including serving during lockdown 
which they were prosecuted for a clear indication at to the scant regard he holds laws and 
regulations in !! Kind Regards  
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